- Margaret E. Serpa. Town Administrator Pamela M. Dolby was present.

_ There being no further business the meeting ended at 4:32 p.m.

Selectmen’s Meeting
April 6, 2009
4:00 P.M.

A Meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan Jr. Meeting Room, |
Town Hall. Members present were Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman, Michael J. Donaroma and

Nancy Kelly, Habitat for Humanity, came before the Board to discuss a proposal to have a
Designer Showhouse in the Kenniston House on Main Street. Business would decorate the
rooms, they would sell tickets for tours, they would have a small shop for items, and they are
discussing a tent to be erected in the back yard which would be leased for cocktail parties. They
also requested a 15 minute drop off spot in front of the house, that request was dropped.

Ms. Dolby asked for the week to look into this and get back to the Board. She felt it may need to
go to the Zoning Board.

It will be placed on next weeks agenda for final action.

Jamie Craig, Edgartown Police Officer, came before the Board 1o request permission to use the
Old Edgartown School for an upcoming drill. The Board voted to approve the use of the
building and asked Mr. Craig to make sure it was left in the condition that it was found.

The Board voted to cancel the meeting for April 21, 2009,

Barbara Prada, Animal Control Officer, came before the Board to give her quarterly report. She
supplied the Board with a copy of her report.

Ms. Serpa made a motion to accept Ms. Prada’s report and all voted in favor.
Yard sale permits were granted to Stacy Wallace and Lauren Thomas.

Common Victualler’s Licenses were granted to Espresso Love, L’etoile, and Atria. A Common
Victualer wine and malt was granted to Espresso Love.

An Innholders license was granted to Victorian Inn.

A Lodging House license was granted to Island Holdings.

A Weekday Amusement license was granted to Atria.

Minutes for February 2, 2009, March 9, 2009, March 16, 2009 and, March 30, 2009 were
approved.

Robert Cavallo was appointed to serve on the Capital Programs Committee as the Planning
Board representative. _

A letter was received from Myron Mintz offering to have the two clocks in the Selectmen’s
Meeting Room fixed. The Selectmen will send Mr. Mintz a letter accepting his offer.

Respectfully submitted,
APPROVED:
- Pamela. M. Dolby
'<1ﬁ2—\“"“,£/\ . Town Administrator
Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman :

Michael J. Donaroma

Margaret E. Serpa
Board of Selectmen




